
MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
BOARD OF MAYOR AND ALDERMEN 

October 3, 2005 
 
 
 The Board of Mayor and Aldermen met in regular session on Monday, October 3, 

2005 in the Municipal Courtroom at 7:00 p.m. 

 The meeting opened with the “Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag” followed by prayer 

by Alderman Norman. 

 Minutes of September 19, 2005 were approved as submitted. 

 

ORDINANCE 571 – GREASE TRAP ORDINANCE 

 On a motion by Aldermen Dean and Dudley the City Board adopted a new Grease 

Trap Ordinance to replace in its entirety the Grease Trap Ordinance adopted June 7, 2004. 

 

ORDINANCE 572 – ALLEY CLOSING, 115 TICKLE STREET EAST 

 On a motion by Aldermen Lee and Dean the alley on the west side of 115 Tickle 

Street East was closed from Tickle Street south to Parkview Street. 

 

BIDS 

 The following bids were submitted for approval: 

 Dept. – Solid Waste Management 
 Item – 2007 Mack Front Loader Dumpster Truck 
 Purpose – Replace 1996 Mack Front Loader Dumpster Truck 
 Budgeted - $165,000.00 
 Notification – State Gazette, 4 vendors 
 Bids - Barloworld Truck Center  No Bid 
  Tri-State Truck Center  No Bid 
  Scruggs Equipment   $170,977.18 
  River City Hydraulics  $157,283.00 
 
 Recommend award of bid to River City Hydraulics, Memphis, $157,283.00. 
 
 Motion by Aldermen McCright and Lee. 
 
 Dept. – Water Treatment Plant 
 Item – 10-Year Perpetual Water Tank Maintenance Contract 
 Purpose – To keep tanks in good condition 
 Budgeted – Yes 
 Notification – State Gazette, Construction Datafax, 1 vendor 
 Bids - Utility Service Co -  $1,366,714.00 
  (FYE 2006 amount will be $91,674.00) 
 
 Recommend award of bid to Utility Service Co., Bartlett, TN, $1,366,714.00. 
 
 Motion by Aldermen Kirk and Dean. 
 
 Water Treatment Manager Jeff Moore explained that the water tank maintenance 

will save the city approximately $400,000 over the next 10 years. 

 

 

 



MISC. 

Alderman Dean commended everyone involved in the Boss Hoss National Rally and the 
McIver Grant Days. 
 
 Alderman Moody commended Dale Synder for the trash pick-up program.  He inquired 
about blackbirds and re-paving of Tibbs Street. 
 
Alderman McCright explained that mowed grass blown into the street can clog up storm 
drains. 
 
 
 There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:19 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
       ____________________________________ 
        Bill Revell, Mayor 
 
 
 
__________________________________________________ 
Gleyn T. Twilla, City Recorder 
 


